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Thank you so much for all that sent in reports even though you did not work on the 

program. It was much appreciated!  

This month I just wanted to talk about our Why. Why is Legislative important? It 

supports very important legislative that goes before congress. Well, why is that 

important? If the legislation is passed it helps our Veterans. And why are we here? TO 

HELP OUR VETERANS.  

Not only that, it only takes a few minutes. As President of a large Unit, I understand we 

try to work so many different things to support our community, Children and Youth, 

Education, National Security in addition to our Veterans and everything that is 

happening at our Post. Well, it does get overwhelming. But this program takes literally 

10 minutes a week right from your computer!  

• 1st- Sign up for the grass roots newsletter- 

https://www.votervoice.net/AmericanLegion/home 

• 2nd-Read your weekly email and if there is something important click on the link, it 

takes you to all of your Senators and Legislative Reps. The support is already 

written for you! Click the button. --No for real click the button! Hover your 

mouse and CTRL- CLICK it will take you right there!  

 

• 3rd- Share the information with your POST and UNIT!  

That is how easy it is. And it is important! Your are help 1000 of Veterans and their 

families across the country including our military! Be like NIKE –“Just Do It”! 

I hope that more Units will work the program in the upcoming year.  See you soon at the 

Convention next month. 

 

Kathy Amery 

Department Legislative Chair 2023-2024 

Luv2p8@gmail.com or 623.640.0134 
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